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Isaiah 50:4-9a  Philippians 2:5-11  

Psalm 31:9-16  Mark 15:1-39[40-47] 

 
 
Hello friends! Have you ever been to a parade? What was your favorite part? Mine 
is watching all of the bands, especially the high step bands that dance while they 
play. There was a parade that took place in the city of Jerusalem about 2000 years 
ago. The city was preparing for a big celebration called Passover that would last 
for a whole week. Jesus and his friends, the disciples were traveling to Jerusalem 
and they came to a place called the Mount of Olives. They stopped there and 
Jesus gave his disciples some special instructions. "Go into that village over 
there," he told them. "As you enter it, you will see a young donkey tied there that 
no one has ever ridden. Untie it and bring it here. If anyone asks, 'Why are you 
untying that donkey?' just say, 'The Lord needs it.'" So, the disciples went and 
found the young donkey, just as Jesus had told them they would. And sure 
enough, as they were untying it, the owner asked them, "Why are you untying that 
donkey?" They simply answered, "The Lord needs it." The disciples took the 
young donkey to Jesus and they put coats on its back so that Jesus would have 
a nice, soft seat as he rode it into town. Word spread quickly through the town that 
Jesus was coming. He had become quite famous because people had heard 
about him healing the sick and even raising the dead. As Jesus entered the town, 
a large crowd had gathered. People began to throw their coats on the road in front 
of Jesus. They cut branches from the palm trees and waved them and they began 
to shout, "Hosanna! Blessed is the One who comes in the name of the Lord." But 
as exciting as all this was, the people really did not know who Jesus was. They 
thought he was going to set up an earthly kingdom and that he would do great 
things for them here on earth. They did not understand that his kingdom was in 
heaven. The Good News today is that Jesus is King. He is the King of Kings and 
Lord of Lords. Today we are here to praise him and we shout, "Hosanna!" Do you 
know what that word means? It means "Save now!" That is why we shout hosanna, 
because Jesus saves -- Jesus alone. 
 

 
Prayer: Loving God, you sent your son Jesus to save us, and today we wave the 
palm branches we’ve made in remembrance. Help us to always remember how 
much Jesus loves us and to share that love with the rest of the world. Amen 
 
Activity: Print the template for a palm frond. Cut out several, and color them. Tape 

them to your front door to remind your neighbors that we are celebrating Holy 

Week.  

Discussion Question: I love a good parade! It’s so exciting to see all of the floats 

and especially the marching bands! Today, we celebrate a parade that happened 

2020 years ago and give thanks that Jesus came to us. In what ways can we 

celebrate Jesus every day? 

March Family Table Prayer: God, you bless us every day. You give us strength 

for work and play. Bless this meal and our family, too Lord, we love and worship 

You. 

Memory Verse: John 3:16 -God so loved the world that God gave God’s only Son, 

so that everyone who believes in him won’t perish but will have life forever. 

  



 


